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May 10, 2019 
 
 
M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 
TO: City and County Superintendents of Education 
 
FROM: Eric G. Mackey 
 State Superintendent of Education 
 
RE: Measles Outbreak Information 
 
 
The Alabama State Department of Education (ALSDE) and the Alabama 
Department of Public Health (ADPH) Immunization Division work in collaboration 
to ensure that students are in compliance with the Alabama School Immunization 
Law, §16-30-4 that states:  
 
All public and private school students are required to have an up-to-date ADPH-
approved Certificate of Immunization (COI) printed from the Immunization Patients 
Resources with Integrated Technology (ImmPRINT). Please refer to:  
http://www.adph.org/Immunization/assets/SchoolImmLaw.pdf. 
 
School-required vaccines prevent the following diseases: diphtheria, pertussis, 
tetanus, polio, measles, mumps, rubella, and varicella. Please refer to: 
http://www.alabamapublichealth.gov/immunization/assets/coi-school-childcare-
home.pdf. 
 
The state of Alabama School Immunization Law, §16-30-4, requires all students 
entering public or private schools to present an up-to-date COI, an Alabama 
Certificate of Religious Exemption, or an Alabama Certificate of Medical 
Exemption. 
 
Recently, the ADPH was notified of an infectious Tennessee measles case. The 
infected person traveled through Alabama while contagious and made two stops 
on April 19, 2019.  The following 22 states are confirmed to have measles cases: 
Arizona, California, Colorado, Connecticut, Florida, Georgia, Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, 
Kentucky, Maryland, Massachusetts, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, New 
Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, Oregon, Texas, Tennessee, and Washington. 
 

http://www.adph.org/Immunization/assets/SchoolImmLaw.pdf
http://www.alabamapublichealth.gov/immunization/assets/coi-school-childcare-home.pdf
http://www.alabamapublichealth.gov/immunization/assets/coi-school-childcare-home.pdf
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The ADPH urges that all persons know their measles vaccination status and all 
schools should know the status of each student’s vaccination status.  If students 
in your school system are not current with their COI, the ALSDE strongly 
encourage local education agencies to work with students to bring their COIs 
up-to-date.  Due to the recent outbreaks, parents should be encouraged to obtain 
a Measles, Mumps, and Rubella (MMR) vaccinations from their physician, 
healthcare provider, or pharmacy. 
 
Measles are contracted due to a failure to vaccinate. The MMR vaccine is the only 
vaccine to protect against measles. Two doses of the MMR vaccine given at the 
appropriate age and intervals are over 97 percent effective in preventing measles. 
 
Please read the attached information shared by the ADPH regarding measles and 
the recent outbreaks. This information includes points you may want to share with 
parents/guardians.    
 
If you have any further questions or concerns, please contact Ms. Jennifer 
Ventress, Nurse Administrator, at (334) 694-4724 or by email at 
jventress@alsde.edu or Ms. LaBrenda Marshall, Nurse Manager, at 
(334) 694-4725 or by email at lmarshall@alsde.edu.  
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